
 

 

January 17, 2017 

 

Senator Edward Markey 

255 Dirksen Senate Office Building 

Washington, D.C.  20510 

 

Dear Senator Markey: 

 

As Massachusetts organizations representing hundreds of thousands of members, we write to 

express our strong opposition to the appointment of Oklahoma Attorney General Scott Pruitt for 

Administrator of the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA). We urge you to vote against this 

nomination and to make your position known soon when it can influence the important debate 

about this nominee. Massachusetts needs an EPA Administrator who will work to protect the 

clean air and clean water that are so vital to our economy, health, and quality of life.  

 

Mr. Pruitt has a clear record of fighting to block the EPA from enacting vital safeguards for the 

nation’s clean air and clean water. He has sued the EPA to block protections for public health, 

including standards for reducing soot and smog pollution that crosses interstate lines and 

protections against emissions of mercury, arsenic, and other toxic pollutants from power plants. 

Putting Mr. Pruitt in charge of the EPA is like asking an arsonist to lead a fire department. 

Massachusetts policymakers have long recognized that clean air and clean water are not only 

critical aspects of public health and the environment, but also integral components of 

Massachusetts' economy. That’s why Massachusetts' elected officials, including you, have shown 

important, consistent, and deeply appreciated leadership in defending EPA’s authority to reduce 

air and water pollution. As Oklahoma’s Attorney General, Mr. Pruitt has pursued the opposite 

agenda. For example, while Massachusetts is committed by statute to reduce greenhouse gas 

emissions by 80 percent by 2050 and is a proud member of the Regional Greenhouse Gas 

Initiative, Mr. Pruitt has sued EPA to block implementation of the Clean Power Plan. The clean 

energy sector is the fastest growing sector of our economy, now employing more than 100,000 

people.  The clean energy economy contributes $11.8 billion to our state's gross state product and 

clean energy jobs have increased by 75 percent since 2010.  Furthermore, these are well paying 

jobs with almost 70% of the sector's full time workers earning at least $50,000 a year.  

Mr. Pruitt’s denial of the science of climate change is deeply troubling, and should be 

disqualifying for the position of EPA Administrator. Mr. Pruitt falsely claims that the climate 

debate “is far from settled” and that “scientists continue to disagree about the degree and extent 

of global warming and its connections to the actions of mankind.”  But you know as well as any 

that climate change is happening now, humans are responsible, and Massachusetts is at risk. The 

most recent decade was the hottest on record, shifting water cycles and posing threats to 

agriculture, forests, infrastructure, tourism, health, and homes. And heavy rainfall events have 

and will continue to dramatically increase, exacerbating stormwater runoff and water quality 

problems. Scientists are as close to being unanimous about these facts as can be expected on any 

issue. Further denial is simply a cover for inaction.  

 

If confirmed, Mr. Pruitt seems intent on undermining EPA’s authorities, cutting federal funds 

available to invest in desperately-needed clean water infrastructure at the state level, and 

disrupting our national response to climate change. Such actions would increase pollution risks 

to Massachusetts residents and our economy, and represent a significant set-back to global 

efforts to reduce climate changing pollution.    



 

 

 

Mr. Pruitt could put at risk much of the environmental progress that has been achieved through 

bipartisan efforts over the past several decades. The Commonwealth's air and water quality have 

improved significantly thanks to EPA’s implementation of environmental laws. We appreciate 

the role you have played in working to protect Massachusetts’s environment and working to 

address the threat of climate change. That is why we urge you to oppose the nomination of Scott 

Pruitt for EPA Administrator.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

Veronica Eady 

Conservation Law Foundation 

Vice President and Director 

 

Nancy Goodman  

Vice President for Policy 

Environmental League of MA 

 

Heather Clish 

Director of Conservation & Recreation 

Policy 

Appalachian Mountain Club 

 

Cindy Luppi 

New England Director 

Clean Water Action  

 

Jack Clarke 

Director of Public Policy and Gov’t 

Relations 

Mass Audubon 

 

Emily Norton 

Chapter Director 

Massachusetts Sierra Club 

 

Claire B.W. Miller 

Lead Organizer 

Toxics Action Center 

 

Julia Blatt 

Executive Director 

Massachusetts Rivers Alliance 

 

Joseph Kriesberg 

Executive Director 

MA Assoc. Of Community Development 

Corporations 

 

 

Robert L. Zimmerman 

Executive Director 

Charles River Watershed Association 

 

Eugenia T. Gibbons  

Clean Energy Program Director 

Energy Consumers Alliance of NE 

 

Ed DeWitt 

Executive Director 

Association to Preserve Cape Cod  

 

Renata von Tscharner 

President and Founder 

Charles River Conservancy 

 

Bill Ravanesi MA,MPH 

Senior Director of Health Care Green 

Building & Energy   

Health Care Without Harm US & Canada 

 

Marylynn Gentry 

Executive Director 

Massachusetts Land Trust Coalition 

 

Andre Leroux 

Director 

Massachusetts Smart Growth Alliance 

 

Marc Draisen 

Executive Director 

Metropolitan Area Planning Council 

 

Ian Cooke 

Executive Director 

Neponset River Watershed Association 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Allison Field-Juma 

Executive Director 

OARS: For the Assabet, Sudbury and 

Concord Rivers 

 

Vince Maraventano, M.Div. 

Executive Director 

Mass Interfaith Power and Light 

 

Wendy Landman 

Executive Director 

Walk Boston 

 

Patrick Herron 

Executive Director 

Mystic River Watershed Association 

 

Rusty Russell 

Executive Director 

Merrimack River Watershed Council 

 

Ken Kipen 

Director  

Hilltown Anti-Herbicide Coalition 

 

Peter Smith 

Board member 

Green Newton 

 

Alexi Conine 

Board Chair 

The Esplanade Association 

 

Sarah Freeman 

Arborway Coalition 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

 


